## Board of Health Town of New Marlborough Monthly Meeting April 9, 2019

The meeting began at 6:10PM with all members present.

Approved a septic system application for a 3 bedroom house for Emily Newman and Jerimey Stanton at 92 County Rd. There will be a trailer on the property while the house is being constructed.

The property at 286 Lumbert Cross Rd. has been notified to clean up the nuisance garbage on the property.

The upgrade at the Levine address across from Town Hall has been completed.

Mail: Received several references from DEP about the Mill River Water Takers' non compliance. The Dep suggested to the operators that the company should drill a well.

Also in the mail several pumping reports were reviewed.

The next meeting is scheduled for May 14th.

Meeting adjourned at 6:55PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Pia G. Bellinger, Sec.